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Dear Parents,
1) 3 books Thursday, in blue envelope. (Last library day)
2) I will put new pictures for the on-line portfolio this week, enjoy! http://recitpresco.qc.ca/portfolio/
-present animal book
-xmas concert
It is important to visit your child’s on-line portfolio with him/her at least every second week. It is the only time he/she gets to see their pictures. Your child asks me to put picture on the site to show you what he/she has done. He/she is very proud. It helps him/her remember what goes on in the classroom. He/she is very motivated to do activities when he/she knows you will see him/her on your computer and he/she can show you. Sometimes, if you wait too long, he/she won’t remember what the picture is about. You can write comments.
3) Take a book or leave a book! If your child would like exchange an age appropriate book, please email me.

4)  book “Les animaux de la classe” Your children did an amazing job !!!
5) Animal sitters : Everybody has a home thx
6) Suzanne’s Christmas gift : Yahou we got our ipad !!! I will also thank all the children. Please don’t send any other gifts. The other children that see this, and don’t have anything, get very sad (me too).
It is always a privilege for me to work with your children; this is in itself a wonderful gift!
7) Kindergarten Concert:  WOW! Your children where amazing!! They were so proud.
I need lots of videos and pictures. If you filmed the concert, can you send me the clips via email or cd please? It is ideal for me if the clips are small because I would like to put them on your child's portfolio. (one song per clip) Don’t post videos on internet.

8) December 19th : The children will ride in a horse drawn carriage with Santa. They must be dressed to play outside for a long time.
9) December 20th : PETES breakfast: Kids come to school wearing their pyjamas. They also bring their TOUTOU. They must still dress to play outside for a long time.
Home & School will serve a free breakfast to the entire school. This annual tradition is a favorite for many. If you would like to volunteer please email peteshomeandschool@hotmail.com subject breakfast and let us know.  The more the merrier!!!  Also, H&S is asking for donations of pure maple syrup in order to reduce costs of the event. If you see it on sale please pick up a can and label it Home & School and send into school.
10) Books école des loisirs Minimax et Titoumax: 
    We received this month’s books, you will receive yours this week:

Titoumax: Le plus gros cadeau du monde : click here  https://www.ecoledesmax.com/afflivre.php?bMax=20132

Minimax: Mon Tout-Petit : click here https://www.ecoledesmax.com/afflivre.php?bMax=30132
         You can still buy the books if you are interested, just let me know.

11) Please note that December 22 is a half day.  Students will be dismissed at 12:40 (busses will leave by 12:50).  Daycare will be open until 4:00pm. 
On that day, please send your children to school with their backpacks and blue envelope, their winter clothes (they will play outside). Please advise me by email if their routine is changing.  

Please let me know by email asap if you are going on vacation sooner then Friday, because I will send there stuff home before you leave.
12)  Shoes: I will send shoes home. Please check size. Velcro is still a good idea. Most children with laces forget to tie them and it is dangerous. Please send shoes back the first day of school January 8th. 
13) Holiday pictures:If your child want to present his/her holiday pictures in French (with help if needed), you can send me 5 pictures by email, usb key or dvd and let me know when your child would like to present them.

14) PETES has adopted one family for the holiday season and joined forces with Macdonald High School to support more families in Vaudreuil-Dorion. Please see see below for more information regarding how you can contribute towards making this holiday season extra special for our adopted families. 
Our adopted family consists of a single mother with 4 children aged 11 (girl),15 (boy), 16 (boy) and 17 (girl).  

Below please find the items that your child’s grade level will be responsible for bringing in.  In addition, we are asking that each student donate $2.00 towards the purchase of gift cards for the family. (in a sealed envelope marked adopt a family)
Kindergarten – toiletries and cleaning products - soap, deodorant, toothpaste, mouthwash, dish soap, cleaning products, toilet paper, tissue paper, paper towels, etc.
15) If you have ANY concerns or questions write me an email.
p.s. please let me know if there are mistakes or typing errors.

Dites à votre enfant « Je t’aime ! ».
THANK YOU 

Suzanne

